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EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE MEMBERS PRESENT:



KRISTINE McVEA, MD, Chair 

ROSEMARY SOKAS, MD, MOH, Member at large

ABSENT: 



HUGO LOPEZ-GATELL, MD, PhD

JOAN COMBELLICK, CNM, Treasurer

STAFF PRESENT: KAREN MOUNTAIN, ELAINE PENN, ELYCE HARRIS, CHARLOTTE MCCANN

DATE:
Wednesday, may 22, 2013
TIME:

9:00 AM PDT, 11:00 CDT, 12:00 Noon EDT 
MINUTES
I. review and approve april 24, 2013, executive cmte meeting minutes

II. Discuss and approve march Financial Statements

Ms. Mountain opened the meeting at 11:00 am CST.  Ms. Mountain noted that there was no quorum to approve the executive committee meeting, the March financials, or the HRSA work plan and budget. She proposed polling the board on the board forum to document board approval. Ms. Mountain suggested that Dr. McVea recommend approval and Ms. Penn to contact Ms. Combellick and see if she could recommend approval of the financials.  HRSA requires that the Board of Directors approve that specific work plan and budget presented. Dr. McVea questioned if approval was needed only by those who attended the meeting and Ms. Mountain stated that only executive committee approval was needed for the April minutes. Dr. McVea and Dr. Sokas both moved to approve the April minutes. Ms. Mountain stated that an email can be sent to Dr. Lopez-Gatell, and Ms. Combellick to recommend approval of the April minutes, March financials, HRSA work plan, and the May 11 meeting minutes. 
III. Review and approve HRSA WOrkPlan and Budget

Dr. McVea noted that Ms. Combellick had reviewed the financial statements and that if they weren’t any other questions she will move to approve those. However, Dr. McVea requested clarification on what was required for HRSA. Ms. Mountain stated that the HRSA budget amount is fixed and in alignment with what we did last year; that the grant is a non-competitive application, but that HRSA requires that the board approves both. Ms. Mountain explained that the budget period for the current grant runs July1, 2013 till June 30, 2014. Ms. Mountain noted that HRSA has seen the draft and commented on it. Dr.McVea inquired about any changes since last years’ budget and Ms. Mountain acknowledge that there were minor changes but the budget had roughly remained the same. She explained that some of the categories have been adjusted but Ms. Penn would be better to explain those changes. Dr. McVea requested an explanatory piece in the poll for board to ease voting process by board. Ms. Mountain agreed to an explanatory piece and she would also like to put up a poll for the May 11 minutes, March and April financials. 

IV. review status of items from may 13 meeting

· Advocacy Agenda
Ms. Mountain noted that the Advocacy Agenda is up on the board forum. It has been worked on by staff and does include the comments from the board along with the prime two areas for advocacy over the next year and a half which are: Access and Affordable Care Act and Immigration Reform. 
· Book Prospectus
Ms. Mountain explained that the content for the book has been completed in a rough draft along with a series of photographs which could change dramatically depending if we can find a publisher and what that publisher wants. The book is also out for consideration by the Amazon Foundation and by the HEB chain in Texas, Oklahoma, and Mexico. Ms. Mountain noted that Dr. Gould requested that the book be sent to the board members. Ms. McCann has put the book up on the board forum for their viewing but will be sending the book out to all the board members as requested by Dr. Gould.  

· create health network overview pACkAgE for board members
Ms. Mountain explained that MCN is creating a Health Network Overview Toolkit for the board. Some may have received slides and a brochure from Dr. Moore, which is what he has used in some of his presentations. She also mentioned that MCN is working a shorter and more global view of health network and we will be using our graphic designer to make it look polished. Ms. Mountain noted that the year-in-review is also available on the forum and Ms. McCann will be sending the board one in an email as well. 

· create a few mcn overview slides for board to include in presentations
Ms. Mountain explained that MCN is in the process of creating additional slides for the promotion of MCN services and program. They are a global view that describes the organization and the work as part of the toolkit.  
Additional Comments:   
Ms. Mountain finished the meeting agenda and asked if anyone had any questions or comments. Ms. Sokas commented that she has been busy but will read over the May minutes as soon as possible. 

The meeting was adjourned at 11:25 am.
